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To 17.06.205 
Shri. Amesing Luikham IAS 
Secretary,DPE 
 
Respected Sir, 
 
We the National Confederation of Officers Association (NCOA) congratulates upon 
your new  assignment  as  Secretary  DPE  and  assures  all  sort  of  support  in  
your  new endeavour. NCOA is the national body representing executives of the 
Central Public Sector Enterprises.  We  have  been  instrumental  in  working  with  
DPE  and  the  pay revision  committees  in  arriving  at  a  Pay  revision  package  
for  the  public  sector executives. We are also active in protecting the interest of 
PSEs by supporting all moves of Government in support of PSEs and protesting 
against the policies such as unjust disinvestment, FDI and privatization to cover up 
the fiscal deficit. 
 
We had frequent meetings in the past with the Heavy Industries Minister, 
Secretary DPE, JS DPE and other Directors on various issues. Some of these got 
settled, we believe that few are in pipe line and many are unresolved 
 
Sir, we have few issues which are unsolved. Our pay revision which was due with 
effect from 01.01.2012, though DPE has positively initiated the proposal, it is 
pending with cabinet secretary from Oct 2014. We request your kind intervention 
in getting the proposal approved. 
 
Further, we would like to meet you in person to discuss various other issues 
faced by the executives in public sector industry. 
 
Ensuring wholehearted support to you in all your initiatives to strengthen the 
Public Sector Industry, 
 
With warm Regards, 
 
 
 
Baby Thomas, 
Secretary General 
 
 

K. Ashok Rao, Chief Patron. KSN. Raju and G.L.Jogi, Advisors 
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